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The 2021 and 2022, grants for summer enrichment programs administered by the 

Oregon Department of Education were extremely impactful for students attending 

Nature Summer Day Camp at The Crest near Ashland.     

 

The grants enabled free bus transportation from Central Point, Talent, and Ashland to 

the Crest in the Cascade-Siskiyou National Monument, making summer enrichment 

possible for more than 200 children of working parents.   

 

In addition to the buses, used by nearly all attendees, The Crest was able to provide 

scholarship funds to 54% of campers and 2 bags of fresh organic vegetables for 

campers to take home weekly. 

 

I support Senate Bill 531 to fund on-going grants for this important educational tool 

for Oregon students. 


